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Nov. 7, 2023 
 
Notice Regarding Changes at Tuscany Community Schools 
 
Dear Students and Parents/Guardians,  
 
Due to continued enrolment growth in Calgary, there is a need to balance enrolment 
between Eric Harvie, Tuscany, and Twelve Mile Coulee Schools. 
 
Effective for the 2024-25 school year, the following changes will be implemented: 
 

▪ Eric Harvie School will expand from a kindergarten to Grade 4 configuration to 
a kindergarten to Grade 5 configuration. 

 
▪ The regular program at Tuscany School will expand from a kindergarten to 

Grade 4 configuration to a kindergarten to Grade 5 configuration. This will align 
the regular and French Immersion programs at Tuscany School to be the 
same grade configuration.  
 

▪ Twelve Mile Coulee School will contract from a Grade 5 to 9 configuration to a 
Grade 6 to 9 configuration.  
 

▪ Changing the grade configuration of Twelve Mile Coulee School to 
Grades 6 to 9 will mean that transportation options for students may 
include yellow school bus or Calgary Transit services. Service levels 
and fees will be confirmed by May 2024. 

 
School 2023-24 2024-25 and 

beyond 
Eric Harvie School Kindergarten to 

Grade 4 
Kindergarten to 
Grade 5 

Tuscany School (Regular) Kindergarten to 
Grade 4 

Kindergarten to 
Grade 5 

Tuscany School (French Immersion) Kindergarten to 
Grade 5 

Kindergarten to 
Grade 5 

Twelve Mile Coulee School Grade 5 to 9  Grade 6 to 9  
 
 
Why is this change happening?  
There is available capacity at Eric Harvie School and Tuscany School to expand the 
regular program to include Grade 5. Twelve Mile Coulee School is projected to be 
nearly 100 per cent utilized for the 2024-25 school year, so removing Grade 5 will help 
create space. 
 
Changes are being made to balance enrolment across our schools and help alleviate 
current and anticipated enrolment pressures in Northwest Calgary. Additionally, these 
changes will align grade configurations for the regular and alternative programs at 
Tuscany School.  

Important Notice:  Please have 
someone translate this for 
you. 
Avis Important: Veuillez s’il 
vous plaît demander à 
quelqu’un de traduire ce 
document pour vous. 
重要通知：请找人为你翻译这篇

文件。 

مهم: لطفا شخص را با خودد ا   یادداشت 
شته  باشید که این مو ضوع را به شما  
 ترجمه نماید.  
Thông baó quan trọng.  xin 
qui ́vi ̣vui lòng hãy tim̀ người 
phiên dic̣h văn kiện naỳ. 

ਜਰੂਰੀ ਸੂਚਨਾ।  ਕਿਰਪਾ ਿਰਿੇ 
ਇਸਨੂੂੰ   ਆਪਣੇ ਲਈ ਕਿਸੇ ਤੋਂ 
ਅਨੁਵਾਦ ਿਰਵਾ ਲਵ ੋ

اگر کوئی  :.اہم نوٹس براہ مہربانی
ہے  کا ترجمہ کر کے لئے اس آپ  

जरूरी सूचना ।  किरपा िरिे इसे अपने 

लिए किसी से अनुवाद िरवा िेँ । 
Aviso Importante: Por Favor 
entregar a alguien para 
traducirla para usted. 

중요한 공지: 다른 사람이 
이것을 당신을 위해 번역하게 
해 주십시요. 
Важное замечание: 
Пожалуйста, попросите 
кого-то чтобы Вам это 
перевел. 

ه  مة:  الرجاء  امالحظة 
ه  المعلومات.  ذهترجمة   
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How do I register for school next year?   
Registrations for the 2024-25 school year starts in January 2024. For more information 
on how to register, please visit our website.   
  
How will students get to school?  
Students are eligible for transportation to their designated school if they live beyond 
the walk zone. Visit Busing & Transportation for more information.  Modes of 
transportation for middle and junior high school students can include yellow school bus 
or Calgary Transit. Service levels and fees will be confirmed by May 2024. 
 

What if I have more questions?  
Please contact your principal if you have questions regarding these changes. 
 
If you still have questions or require additional information, please contact the Area 1 
office at Area1@cbe.ab.ca or 403-777-8710 (extension 0).  
  

 
 

Kevin Howell Aubrey Fletcher Catherine Ford 
Director, Area 1 Acting Director, Area 1 Director, Planning 
 
 
 
 
 

https://cbe.ab.ca/registration/registration/Pages/Kindergarten-to-Grade-9.aspx
http://www.cbe.ab.ca/schools/busing-and-transportation/Pages/default.aspx
mailto:Area1@cbe.ab.ca

